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July 28, 2014

Via electronic mail and Federal Express

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Steven A. Weiler

202.969.4211 DIRECT

202.785.9163 DIRECT FAX

steven.weiler@stinsonleonard.com

Re: Rainbow Energy Marketing Corporation, EW-2009-0115
Requests for Interim Electricity Wholesaler License and for Expedited Action

Dear Secretary:

Rainbow Energy Marketing Corporation ("REMC") respectfully requests that the Ontario Energy
Board ("Board.") issue to REMC an interim Electricity Wholesaler License. REMC's existing
Electricity Wholesaler License, EW-2009-0115, inadvertently expired on July 16, 2014. REMC did
not receive the Board's renewal notice and, due to administrative oversight, did not become aware that
its license had expired until late afternoon on Friday, July 25, 2014. Upon discovering the lapse,
REMC took immediate steps to rectify the situation. REMC contacted the Board and is in the process
of preparing a renewal Application for an Electricity Wholesaler License, which REMC will submit to
the Board as soon as possible. To enable REMC to continue to transact business in the Ontario
electricity markets while its renewal application is being processed, REMC respectfully requests that
the Board issue an interim Electricity Wholesaler License to be effective as of July 17, 2014, or as
soon thereafter as possible. REMC also respectfully requests that the Board act on these requests as
soon as possible.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact the undersigned at (202) 969-4211, or
steve.weiler@stinsonleonard.com or, alternatively, Marcia Stanford at (202) 969-4204,
marcia.stanford@stinsonleonard.com. 

Respectfully submitted,

STINSON LEONARD STREET LLP

Steven A. Weiler
Marcia A. Stanford

Counsel for Rainbow Energy Marketing Corporation

www.stinsonleonard.com
1775 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE N.W., SUITE 800 • WASHINGTON, DC 20006

202.785.9100 MAIN • 202.785.9163 FAX


